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        MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

February 10, 2004

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

MTA Board Chairman Zev Yaroslavsky, Board First Vice-Chair Frank Roberts, Board Member Antonio Villaraigosa and I traveled to Washington, DC last week to urge Congressional leaders to fully fund the projects and programs identified in the MTA’s Calendar Year 2004 Federal Legislative Program.  Our delegation met with a number of Members of Congress, including U.S. Senators Dianne Feinstein, Barbara Boxer and Representative Ernest Istook, Chairman of the House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee.  Meetings were also held with senior aides for Senator Richard Shelby (Chairman of both the Senate Banking Committee and Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee) and aides for Representatives John Olver (Ranking Member of the House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee), Lucille Roybal-Allard (Member of the House Appropriations Committee) and David Dreier (Chairman of the House Rules Committee).

Topping the list of items addressed in the meetings was the MTA’s goal of securing both a Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the Eastside Line and gaining a federal appropriation of $80 million from Congress for the project in Fiscal Year 2005.  Among other important items addressed in these Congressional meetings was the MTA’s strong interest in Congressional passage of a robust transportation reauthorization bill.

Prior to my meetings on Capitol Hill, I met with Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Deputy Administrator Robert Jamieson to discuss the Eastside FFGA and our interest in having the document executed by the U.S. Department of Transportation without delay.  In addition, while our MTA Board members and I were on Capitol Hill a team of MTA staff members, led by Rick Thorpe, was meeting with FTA officials regarding the status of the FFGA for the Eastside Line.  

MTA Encourages Participation in APTA Take Action Week

In preparation for Congressional action that will determine the future of federal funding for public transportation, the MTA will be participating in APTA’s Transit Take Action Week from February 9-13, 2004.  During these days, the MTA is encouraging individuals to visit APTA's state of the art website (www.apta.com) to voice their support for Congress to endorse a robust transportation funding bill.  This funding will help the MTA and transportation agencies across America build new transit and highway systems.
Please feel free to contact MTA Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs, Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or Government Relations Administrator Marisa Yeager at (213) 922-2262. 
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